NORTH CHELMSFORD WATER DISTRICT

P.O. Box #655 North Chelmsford, MA 01863-0655 Tel. (978) 251-3931 Fax. (978) 251-1181

The Monthly Meeting of the Board of Water Commissioners of the North Chelmsford Water District was held on August 3, 2020 at the Washington Street Office. The meeting was convened at 6:05 p.m. with Commissioners Bruce Clark, David Irvine and Robert Leavitt, Treasurer Daysha Morell and Superintendent Bruce Harper present.

Commissioner Irvine made a motion to accept the minutes of the June22, 2020 Monthly Meeting, seconded by Commissioner Clark; the vote was unanimous.

Commissioner Irvine made a motion to accept the minutes of the June 22, 2020 Annual Meeting, seconded by Commissioner Clark; the vote was unanimous.

North Star Realty was in to discuss a development they are proposing off Groton Road with 12 duplexes totaling 24 units. The applicant and Katie Enright were present. A 12 inch water would need to be installed from Scotty Hollow to the other side of Route 3 at their project totaling 1700 feet. They said that they would like the Board to waive the Entrance Fees and they will pay for the water line. Commissioner Leavitt made a motion to reject their proposal for the discount. There was no second to the motion. Commissioner Irvine said that he would like to see more water related costs for the project. The applicant will come to our next Meeting.

The Resident of 889 Wellman Ave. will try to attend our next Meeting in regards to her water bill.

Commissioner Leavitt nominated Bruce Clark as Chairman, seconded by Commissioner Irvine; the vote was unanimous.

Robert Cossette's foot is all healed but he now has a tendon problem that might need surgery.

Gene Silva will be out of sick days this month. Bruce Harper said he would like to donate some of his sick time to Gene as needed. Commissioner Leavitt made a motion to allow this, seconded by Commissioner Clark; the vote was unanimous.

We will discuss Entrance fee's next month.

Commissioner Irvine made a motion to adjourn at 6:45 p.m. seconded by Commissioner Clark; the vote was unanimous.

Respectfully Submitted,

Robert M. Leavitt, Clerk